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October 2020  

Dear Pastor and Brethren,  

 

We believe that our heavenly Father is taking good care of all of you just as He does for us around 

here. We are doing well because of His good care.  We are so thankful to Him for His active love, 

grace, mercy and goodness.  

 

When Covid 19 showed up in worldwide scale, I thought the time of our Team work trial has come, 

bearing in mind that the support we receive on monthly basis, our family apart, goes to twelve (12) 

persons and their families. Part of the financial support the brethren serving with us receive, comes 

from the churches we are currently planting. Since March, none of these churches could cover the 

budget and as a result all our support system was in difficulty. It is in times like this that we learn to 

trust the LORD thoroughly. Our God has commended his love and his faithfulness toward our Team, 

in that, while we go through this pandemic time, He continues to meet our needs in an amazing 

way. As our partners and supporters, you are God’s instruments in providing for our needs. We 

highly appreciate your commitment and faithfulness even in times like this.  We particularly thank 

Winchester Baptist Church, OH for their unexpected gift. Such a gift has been of a great help. 

 

We just don’t understand why the government, up to now, does not allow the churches to be 

reopened. It really looks like they are not willing to let churches reopen. We keep praying and hope 

that churches will be reopened by November when the schools will resume. Meanwhile, we 

continue to conduct our Sunday and Wednesday Churches’ services via WhatsApp or in houses in 

our different mission churches. We also try to maintain our different visitation and discipleship 

activities. We also maintain intense prayer activities through early morning prayers or fasting and 

prayers in distance.   

 

On Wednesday October 7, 2020 we held our monthly missionary team meeting at Notsé, Faith 

Baptist Temple. It was an opportunity to all of us to see the church construction progress.  

 

We have new comers at Redeemer House: two girls and one boy. Currently we have five girls and 

nine boys. On Sunday, September 6th, our family had the church services with our girls and boys at 

RH.  After the services, we enjoyed watching “The Overcomer” with them and then had a good lunch 

together.    

 

Currently I am teaching the Church History and Baptist Distinctives at the Bible School. Seeing how 

the Christians in the first centuries even to sixteen century endured all kinds of persecutions and 

cruelties helped me to be rededicated. It seems to me that Christians today live as if the Kingdom 

of our God is of this world. Unlike the first Christians, we are not ready to suffer for the kingdom 

cause and for the glory of our God. We do not really take advantage of our religion to preach the 

Gospel. The students bear testimony that the course is highly life changing for them. 

 

We would like you to thank God for the following testimony reported by brother Elisée, in charge 

of Hope Baptist Church, Dapaong.  “In August 2020 I was invited by a widow in her house to take 

care of a strange situation going on.  When I got there, a young man in the house said: “I want to 

get married but I have a wife in spiritual realm, who prevents me from doing so. She and I got two 

children in the spiritual realm. Any lady I do approach, with the idea of marriage, is threatened to 

death by my spirit-wife”. I decided to help this man to get saved. We settled an appointment in the 

Church. At the appointed time, he did not show up. The spirit told him I was not in the Church. I 

went to his house to him. He confessed that he was slapped by his spirit-wife for revealing the secret 
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of their relationship. When praying for him he, momently lost consciousness. As I kept praying he 

finally came back to his sense by the grace of God. He then asked his mother and niece to go out, 

leaving him and me alone. After several hours of prayer with him, he made a profession of faith, 

confessing his sins in response to the Gospel I presented to him. I kept praying with him and teaching 

him the basic truths in Christian faith. I believe this man really got saved. He insured that Betha, his 

spirit-wife no more visits him. Please, be in prayer with us for this peculiar new convert named 

Bentian”.    
 

Please, pray for our missionary team. These individual pictures are taken at the missionary meeting 

on Wednesday October 7, 2020.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

Bro. David Bro. Raphael, GSBC Bro. Didier, GNBC 

Bro. Fidèle, SBC  Bro. Kouma, FBT Bro. Fofo, RBC 

Bro. Dosseh, CBC Bro. Elisée, HBC Bro. Marc, WLBC 
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Bro. Charles, RBC Bro. Stephan, SBC  

Juliette, Julienne and Samuel, the new 

comers at RH 

Justine got the school items ready for RH The Church Construction progress at FBT 

The Redeemer House kids watching “the Overcomer”   

Bro. David and his CH and BD class 

Thank you so much for your continue 

support and prayers!  

Until the next prayer letter, we pray that 

the Lord take care of you all.  
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